Attention OCMA Members (July 2013):

Increased Retirement Contribution:

On December 18, 2012 the Orange County Board of Supervisors approved your 2011-2014 MOU, which
followed the OCMA members vote to approve the “deal points” of this contract. The purpose of this
notification is to remind you that effective pay-period #15, which will be paid to you on July 19, 2013,
the second (and last) additional “employee retirement contribution” will begin to be paid by managers
and therefore taken out of your paychecks.

OCMA negotiated this portion of the “employee retirement pick-up” to be paid later in the year because
it is based on the age of entry into County service, and is the larger of the employee retirement pick-ups.
If you are uncertain of the amount that will be charged to you, please go to the OCMA website
(ocma.info), click “OCMA News”, then “Contract Negotiations”, and scroll down to the “Retirement Rate
Calculator” chart. General managers will most likely use the first of the three charts, identified as
“Administrative Managers — General Members 2.7% @ 55 formula (tier Il). Simply find your age of
entry into County service, follow that line across to the last column entitled “FY 2012-13 Employee
Increase” — this amount will be the new total percentage that you will pay beginning in pay-period #15.
This amount includes the increased retirement contribution that you are already paying which began in
January 2013.

We understand that this is somewhat confusing and that the information upon which you voted was
provided to you over six months ago, so if you have questions, feel free to call or e-mail the OCMA
office.

Angels Tickets:
OCMA has three Angels tickets left to sell. These tickets are all in the same general area, but not right

next to each other. The ticket cost is $20 each and includes your game seat, $10 in Angels bucks, and a
free “Trout Farm” T-shirt. The game will be played on July 19" beginning at 7 pm. Call or e-mail the
OCMA office in order to purchase these tickets. Please note that managers who have already purchased
their allotment of tickets may purchase these tickets also.

The OCMA Board of Directors wishes you and your family a Happy 4™ of July!



